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FOR ASSISTANCE OF 
THE MINISTER 

Please call: 
 Reverend 

Eric Matsumoto 
 808-487-2626 (AHM  

office)  
If he is not  

available, leave a  
message on the  

answering  
machine.   

*** 
For religious  
Emergencies 

(Makuragyo or bedside  
services), please call 

Rev. Matsumoto on his 
mobile phone:  
808-488-5685 

*** 
Aiea Hongwanji  

Mission,  
99-186 Puakala St,  
Aiea, Hawaii  96701 

Phone: 808-487-2626 
Email:  

aieajiko@gmail.com 
Website: 

aieabuddhisttemple.org 
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MINISTER’S MESSAGE 
 

“NAMO AMIDA BUTSU AND ALOHA KĀKOU!” 

Dear Sangha Members, Friends and Supporters of Aiea 
Hongwanji and the Larger Community of Aiea,  
 
It is with great pleasure that, as of July 1, 2023, I join the Aiea 

community as the minister of Aiea Hongwanji 
Mission. I look forward to meeting many of you. 
However, I have already experienced your Aloha 
and would like to express my gratitude to Tem-
ple President Mr. Boyd Marumoto and others 
such as the Tamamoto’s who have taken the 
time and effort to help me adjust to my new en-
virons. I, also, want to express my deep appreci-
ation for your willingness including generosity 
for permitting my family and I to reside at the 

Aiea minister’s parsonage during last 2 months of my tenure as 
Bishop. It enabled Headquarters to make long needed renova-
tions and repairs to the Bishop ’s Residence in preparation to wel-
come the new Bishop. Thank you so very much for your dana and 
spirit of Sangha.  

Speaking of Sangha, I would like to stress the importance 
of the Sangha, a Sangha that is nurtured by the Wisdom and 
Compassion of Amida Buddha. I am of the conviction that Lay 
Sangha members also play a very important role, beyond the 
providing of financial support, in growing the temple. Minister and 
Lay Members are a team. We must work together to grow the 
temple and provide guidance, support and assurance for not only 
each other, but the larger community too.  However, what is cru-
cial and essential is, for all of us, to be Dharma-centered. As 
much as possible, our thoughts, words and actions should be 
based on Buddhist values and perspectives.  

Let us learn what are these Buddhist values and perspectives that 
should guide our life and will eventually enable us to attain su-
preme enlightenment, the ultimate peace and tranquility of Nirva-
na. We have such a wonderful teaching which is described as the 
consummation of Mahayana Buddhism. Let ’s together delve into 
the world of (Jodo) Shin (shu) Buddhism or the True Pure Land 
Teaching which seeks the happiness and well-being of all life, all 
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 Minister’s message continued from page 1 

existence including this imperfect I.  How grateful (arigatai) and undeservingly precious 
(mottainai)!  

As Shinran Shonin ’s said, (in the preface to “The Teaching, Practice and Realization of the Pure 
Land Way), “How joyous I am…Shinran, disciple of Sakyamuni!  Rare is it to come upon the sa-
cred scriptures from the westward land of India and the commentaries of the masters of China 
and Japan, but now I have been able to hear. (omit) Here I rejoice in what I have heard and ex-
tol what I have attained.”  

Let us share our awareness, joy and gratitude of All -Inclusive Wisdom and All-Embracing Com-
passion (Namo Amida Butsu) with each other and others in the community. I look forward to 
seeing many of you at Sunday Services and other events and programs at the temple. Together, 
let us make Aiea Hongwanji, an even more thriving gathering place where people happily, re-
spectfully and safely gather and we are able to hear the grateful recitation of the Nembutsu, Na-
mo Amida Butsu for Amida Buddha ’s unconditional Compassion which enables us to attain Su-
preme Enlightenment.  
Thank you and see you at the temple!  
 
In gassho,  
 
Reverend Eric Matsumoto, Dharma-Pleasure 
July, 1, 2023 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

To our Sangha, 

It is with much gratitude and honor to welcome the former bishop, Eric Matsumoto, 
as our full-time resident minister.  His extensive knowledge and experience will be 
invaluable as we begin this new chapter at Aiea Hongwanji Mission.  His contact 
information is posted in the right inset of the front page of this newsletter.  The resi-
dence landline number (808) 488-5685, is being transferred to a mobile phone, so 
we ask for your patience and understanding should any issues arise during this 
transition. 

I would like to thank all of the volunteers who participated in our temple beautification event on June 11th.  
The facilities and grounds are in a much better shape due to your efforts.   

Our Bon Dance will be earlier this year and is scheduled for Saturday, July 22, 2023.  Refer to the calen-
dar events on the back page for other Obon season events.  If anyone has large ice chests to loan for the 
Bon Dance event, please drop them off at the social hall on Sundays between 9:00 AM and 12:00 Noon.  
Pick up for return of the ice chests will be on Sunday, July 23rd from 9:00 AM to 12:00 noon.  We also 
welcome donations such as bags of rice, bottled water, soda, and juice.  Volunteers to help in the food 
booth, kitchen, or other functions are also welcome.  Please call (808) 487-2626 and leave a message or 
email us at aieajiko@gmail.com if you would like information on volunteering.  Most importantly, please 
come and share our joy together! 

 

In gassho, 

Boyd Marumoto 

President, Aiea Hongwanji Mission 
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Bishop’s Corner continued from page 4: 

The Amidado (Hall of Amida Buddha, completed in 
1760) and Goeido (Founders Hall, completed in 
1636) are designated National Treasures of Japan. 
The altars were beautifully arranged for the 
celebration. It was truly an uplifting experience to 
be present in the temple, chanting Shoshin 
Nembutsu Ge  and reciting the Nembutsu with 
hundreds of Sangha members from Hawaii, 
Canada, South America and the Continental USA.  

Our hosts from Japan were cheerful, helpful, and 
treated us with “Aloha” everywhere. They 
somehow managed the difficult task of getting hundreds of people moving in the right direction in a 
reasonable amount of time. We are so grateful for their wonderful effort. While being guided into the 

temple for the service, I heard a voice call 
out to me, “Dr. Tamamoto!” It was Rev. 
Masako Sugimoto from the Hongwanji 
International Center. When I visited the 
Honzan with my family about 10 years 
ago, HQ arranged for a tour of the 
Honzan. Rev. Sugimoto was our guide. 
When I visited Honzan about 4 years ago 
with some friends, Rev. Sugimoto was our 
guide again. It was nice to see a familiar 
face. Thank you for sharing your 
knowledge of Buddhism and the Honzan, 
Rev. Masako Sugimoto! 

During our visit to the Honzan, we were 

able to see the Shoin Chambers, the Karamon Gate (also a National Treasure) and the Hiunkaku (Flying 

Cloud) Pavilion. Along with the famous Kinkakuji (Golden Pavilion) and Ginkakuji (Silver Pavilion), 

Hiunkaku is listed as one of Kyotoʻs three famous pavilions. These special areas are not usually open to 

the public. Thank you to our hosts for making our visit special in so many ways. 
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Bishop’s Corner continued from page 5: 

The following two days were spent at the World 
Buddhist Womenʻs Convention at the Kyoto 
International Conference Center (ICC Kyoto). The ICC 
Kyoto is a beautiful facility which opened in 1966 and 
still looks new. The theme of the convention was “Life 
of Nembutsu enables us to appreciate every 
encounter.” The two days passed quickly with 
interesting workshops, a commemorative concert by 
singer/songwriter Chihiro, who composed and sang 
poems written by Lady Takeko Kujo, a keynote speech 
by Prof.  Shinʻen Morita entitled “Embraced in the 
Wish,” entertainment by BWA members from each 
overseas district and a panel presentation by 5 Buddhist women representing Japan and the four overseas 

districts. Hawaii was represented by Cindy Alm from 
Hawaii Betsuin BWA. Thank you, Cindy for sharing your 
family journey from Japan to Hawaii, guided by Shin 
Buddhist teachings. 

I will always remember how warmly we were received 
by our Japanese hosts at the 850th/800th Joint 
Celebration and the 17th World Buddhist Womenʻs 
Convention. For the closing program, we were 
scattered in the main hall, mixed in with our hosts from 
Japan. I was lucky to sit with BWA members from Rev. 
Kazunori Takahashiʻs home temple in Japan. They were 
so happy to meet me and I was able to share a photo 

that I had taken of Rev. Takahashi and his family just two 
days prior at the 850th/800th celebration. They were so 
happy to hear that he and his family are doing well in 
Hilo Betsuin. In spite of the language barrier-using hand 
signs, broken English/Japanese and Google Translate, we 

were able to enjoy each otherʻs company.  

I will also remember meeting Dharma friends from years 
past, such as Rev. Gerald Sakamoto of the BCA, Ms. 
Tabitha Kobata (Rev. Ron Kobataʻs daughter, who works 
at the Hongwanji International Center) and Mrs. 
Tomoko Okamoto (wife of Rev. Jay Okamoto). Overall, 

this was a wonderful event and I look forward to the 18th World Buddhist 
Womenʻs Convention in 2027 in Honolulu, Hawaii. 

In Gassho, 

Warren Tamamoto  

President, Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii 
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TEMPLE BEAUTIFICATION  

DAY VOLUNTEERS 
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Family Memorial Service 
In the Japanese Buddhist tradition, families hold memorial services (Nen-ki Hoyo) in memory of 
our loved ones, and to express our gratitude for Amida Buddha’s Infinite Light.  
The Buddha’s Wisdom and Compassion embrace our loved ones in the land of peace and 
happiness.  May we also remember Amida’s embrace on our lives as we remember those who 
have departed. 
If your family would like to arrange a memorial service for your loved one, please call Reverend  
Eric Matsumoto at (808)-488-5685, or leave a message on the office phone: (808)-487-2626.  You 
may schedule the service either before or after the memorial date.   

Aiea Hongwanji Mission extends its Deepest 
Condolences to the family of the Late Mr. Itsuo Harada, 
and the family of the late Ms. Nancy Sakima. 

Namo Amida Butsu 
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